Lake Linden Village Council
Public Hearing

October 17th, 2019

The Lake Linden Village Council met on the above date at the Village Hall at 6:3pm. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to roll call: Reese, Hoffman, Aittama, Heide, Codere and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

The October 17th regular meeting and public hearing minutes were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from Trustee Heide, supported by Trustee Aittama to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
Neil and James Marietta were on hand to ask for Council permission to hold an event in the Village park in 2020.  The event would be sanctioned by the International Watercross Association as part of their circuit. The presentation covered several issues of concern, namely insurance, event preparation and facets of the show provided by the Association. Afterward, a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the use of the site for the event and recognize the Lake Linden Fire department as the group in charge of preparations for the event.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. He said the cash balances were solid for each of the funds.
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$50,743.10
  Water Fund

  
  $  9,174.30
Major Streets Fund

$34,004.33
Local Streets Fund

$  2,779.51
  Municipal Streets    
  $              0
Sanitation Fund

$  4,365.50
TOTAL

         $101,066.74
Poll vote: Yes:  Heide, Reese, Schuldt, Hoffman, Miller, Heide and Codere.
      No: None.
Motion was carried.

Poirier introduced budget reports for the first quarter of the fiscal year. He said the reports would look good because tax season inflated revenue totals in the first quarter.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier introduced a bid tabulation from Traverse Engineering for paving the repaired section of Maple Street. The following two bids were received by the deadline:

Siler Contracting

$41,700.00

Payne & Dolan

$54,240.00

After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Aittama and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the Siler Contracting bid and to authorize the Village Clerk as a signatory on associated paperwork. Poll vote: Aittama, Reese, Miller, Codere, Heide, Hoffman and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.

Poirier summarized a program from the Michigan Infrastructure Bank which could solve short-term cash flow issues in paying contractors for FEMA-related projects. He said he would gather info and a special meeting could be arranged.
Police Report:

The police report was presented. A summary of enforcement issues regarding ordinances was given by Chief Rosemurgy. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller to accept the report. All were in favor. Motion was carried.   
Fire Report:
Chief Miller gave a brief summary or fire department information. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the fire report.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Public Works Report:


Poirier said that the public works crew was preparing to ready the new snow dump site on River Street for winter operations. This triggered a discussion about the use of the snow dump on Gregory Street with DPW foreman Goldsworthy. Afterward the discussion ended with no further action being taken.

Poirier said he had finally received two bids on removing the tree on Gregory Street. Keweenaw Tree Service was $1,200. J & S Service was $4,700. KTS also bid $125 per stump for 17 other trees in the Village. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by President Schuldt to approve the $3325 from KTS for removal of all 18 locations. Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Schuldt, Miller, Codere, Reese, Hoffman and Aittama. No; None. Motion was carried.  to accept the KTS bid for the tree and for the stumps for a total of $3,325. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

There was a lengthy discussion regarding snow removal “challenges” on the dead end of Pear Street. Afterward, Poirier said he would gather a bit more info regarding markers near the site.

Poirier said he would post for a seasonal equipment operator for winter operations.
Downtown Development Authority:

DDA Chair Pummill said he looked forward to continuing to work with the Village Council on upcoming projects on behalf of the DDA.  
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):


Poirier said he had completed most of the online Redevelopment Ready Community training, and that Trustee Codere had fully completed the training. The next step in the process was the self-evaluation. To do that KEDA had submitted a template for a resolution. The following was introduced:

Village of Lake Linden

Resolution of Intent to Participate in

Redevelopment Ready Communities (RRC) Program

WHEREAS, the Village of Lake Linden sees the opportunities for the redevelopment of existing parcels and buildings will be a significant source of growth and investment in the Village; and

WHEREAS, the Village continues to strive to create a climate which encourages investment that will be furthered by participation in the RRC program through the streamlining of planning and development processes; and

WHEREAS, the RRC program was created by the Michigan Economic Development Corporation (MEDC) to assist communities in identifying and strengthening weak areas in the community development process thereby reducing procedural difficulties which discourage investment; and

WHEREAS, the Village of Lake Linden wishes to join the program as a means to assess the Village’s internal processes with an eye toward making the most of future development opportunities.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Council of Lake Linden, Michigan is supportive of the efforts initiated by staff in the self-evaluation process of the RRC program and looks forward to the MEDC’s feedback on how the Village’s procedures may be improved to the benefit of all.

Proposed by Schuldt, support by Heide. Yes: Schuldt, Heide, Hoffman, Miller, Reese, Codere and Aittama. No; None. Motion carried.

Adopted by the Village Council of Lake Linden this 17th day of October, 2019.

The undersigned duly qualified Village Clerk of the Village of Lake Linden certifies the foregoing is a true and correct copy of a resolution adopted at a legally convened regular meeting of the Village Council of Lake Linden held on October 17th,  2019.

________________________________

Robert A. Poirier, Village Clerk


Poirier said a new Strategic/Recreation plan would have to be drafted. After discussion Poirier said he would dig out survey results from the last plan draft and look them over.

Infrastructure:    
Maple Street project previously discussed.
Property & Equipment 
Poirier said three different requests for information on how to purchase a lot in Sibilsky Acres. No one had yet asked to have them opened for bidding.
Public Safety & Policy: 

No report.
Parks & Recreation


No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


No report.
Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.

Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Aittama.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:07pm.  There were 7 members of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
